MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 25, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 251, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle, and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Michael Scioneaux 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to amend the agenda adding the following: 4A. Bids to install Bayside Segmented Breakwaters Nav-Aid Pile and 8B. Grant approval to George St. Pierre to have pilings removed on property by Elmer’s Island.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously approved to close the agenda. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 11, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin open and read the three bids received for the Bayside Segmented Breakwaters Nav-Aid Pile Installation. 1. Bip and Sons $69,646.60, 2. Onshore Materials, LLC $86,820.00 and 3. Sealevel Construction, Inc. $168,000.00. A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to award the project to Bip and Son on the contingency that the company has the proper insurance to do the job.
Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. That we are waiting on the lawyer and the abstractor before we can submit a request to Capital Outlay to request funding reimbursement for the levee on the north side of Grand Isle. 2. Reach 1 and Reach 2 inspection reports are being completed. 3. Coordinating with CPRA on additional money to continue the back levee and adding more breakwaters. 4. The Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters construction plans are being reviewed. Bids should go out for quotes for last week in May 2022. 6. Still helping Ms. Amber Robinson with HDR Engineering on the Tern Island Project. 7. Still working with FEMA on all the hurricane projects. 8. Need an agreement with Cox to install the flood gates and catch basins that we have in storage.9. Bayou Thunder Breakwaters are almost shovel ready,
President Camardelle stated that Hurricane Season is June 1st and we are working on adding breakwaters and levees to help secure the island. The levee tax base is down so money is tight between hurricane repairs and trying to build more levees, pumps, and breakwaters. He thanked Cassidy, Scalise, Kennedy and Graves for their help with funding for projects. He also thanked the Governor, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, DNR, Ricky Templet, Marion Edwards, Jefferson Parish President, and Town Officials for helping with the various projects for the recovery of the island. DRC is cleaning the ditches to help with flooding. President Camardelle wants everyone to have patience. We are working on getting the island back up to welcome everyone to come enjoy what Grand Isle has to offer. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the board and stated that he is still working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA, posted a position open in the port office for an Administrative Assistant Position and waiting on the end of the session to check on Capital Outlay projects. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners to approve to grant Mr. George St. Pierre permission to remove the pilings on a lot on the canal by Elmer’s Island. We need to get with the levee board attorney to make sure we can legally do this.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:58 p.m.
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